

Shirley Rod and Gun Club Minutes

5/12/22

Call to order: 7:30pm

Members Present: ~34

New Members

Ian Nance, Shirley, Range

Jenna Watkins, Shirley, Range

Rob Tudas, Chelmsford, Fishing and Kitchen

DJ Osmer, Ayer, Events

Justin Blundell, Lexington, Everything

Marshall Good, Cambridge, Grounds

Jim gave new member speech.

Mike gave range orientation given at meeting.

Secretary Report:

Accepted as read

Treasurer Report:

Jim went over income and expenses.

Report accepted as read.

Communication and Bills:

None

Archery:

Dan L – 9 shooter last night; please come and join; every wed night start at 5:30pm

Grounds:

No Jeff M no report.

Building:

No Jeff A no report.

Kitchen:

Dan J – BBQ chicken; all is good; John Corwin helped. Thanks to Scotty for helping during club cleanup.

Bar:

April Meeting - \$540

Club clean up supplies - \$70

Ranges:

Pete – Got another dueling tree flag down; haven't had time to fix backwards one\
Ordered a few more range flags.

Membership:

Mike T – 6 new members; 396 paid members; 178 non-renewed members.

New Business:

Dan L – Motion for \$200 to rebuild grill; bought in 2008.

Don O - Said need more; motion for \$300; passed.

Dan J – Working on getting utility poles down for the ranges; hopefully can get more in next couple of weeks.

Old Business:

Buff – Hired a contractor to put drain in off catch basin. Also smoothed out parking lot. Put stone in road down to the pond. Also let us use excavator for the whole day to build new bunker in pistol range. Hooks to put targets on and has steel hanging. He gave us a great price for all this work. Thanked Mark and Mike for all the help with the new bunker.

PCC shoot 4/13; 9 shooters. Good day, lot of shooting. Three rounds of 77.

Egg shoot on Saturday. Only 3 guys showed up. 2 more egg shoots this year.

PCC shoot will be next Saturday. There will be an email to remind all members.

Jim F – Having basic trauma intervention class this Saturday. Still a few spaces in afternoon class. Contact Jim. \$125.

Good and Welfare:

Joe – Gave update on BOW program. The turkey shoot 2 weeks ago. Two women were successful, one was not. Joe will come to the club again next month for the seminar in October to use the club. Thanked the club for all its help.

Leigh – Received request from Cub Scouts for Polar derby on 2/9/23. A one-day event, no overnight. 2/9 is a Thursday, we will assume wrong date, supposed to be a weekend. Will need inside and outside of club. Motion made to allow the Cub Scouts to use club facilities. Motion was seconded and passed.

The gate is still not functioning. It was working but as of late the arm is not lowering properly. Stay posted, it will be functional eventually.

Adjourn:

Don O – Stripers up to keeper size in the Merrimack.

Motion to adjourn. Meeting adjourned 8:02pm.